
Form 990-N Submission Website Will 

Change Feb. 29, 2016 

Beginning February 29, 2016, Form 990-N electronic submissions will be accepted through 

IRS.gov instead of Urban Institute’s website.  

Form 990-N, Electronic Notice (e-Postcard) for Tax-Exempt Organizations Not Required to File 

Form 990 or Form 990EZ, is used by small, tax-exempt organizations for annual reporting and 

can only be submitted electronically. 

Registration required 

Aside from the submission site change, 990-N filers will be required to complete a short, one-

time registration before submitting their electronic form to IRS.gov.  

Previously-registered organizations may continue using the Urban Institute website through 

February 28, 2016. 

For more information, visit the Form 990-N webpage. 

Additional information 

 Form 990-N, e-Postcard, Frequently Asked Questions 

 Form 990-N, e-Postcard, Required Information 

 Exempt Organizations educational website, StayExempt.irs.gov 

 

https://www.irs.gov/Charities-&-Non-Profits/Annual-Electronic-Filing-Requirement-for-Small-Exempt-Organizations-Form-990-N-e-Postcard
https://www.irs.gov/Charities-&-Non-Profits/Annual-Electronic-Notice-Form-990-N-Frequently-Asked-Questions-and-Answers
https://www.irs.gov/Charities-&-Non-Profits/Information-Needed-to-File-e-Postcard
https://www.stayexempt.irs.gov/

